     PENNAR &BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 12 August 2014 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Vice Chairman), Ron Selby (Secretary), Anthony Brown, Rev. Roger Hart, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Mike Cray, Helen John, Howard Williams and Graham Rennie.
An apology for absence was received from Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman and Treasurer).

The Vice Chairman welcomed the members to the August meeting of the community association, then went on to ask if everyone agreed that the minutes of the 8th July 2014 meeting gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings. Rev. Roger Hart proposed that the minutes should be accepted as published, and Cllr Tony Wilcox seconded his proposal.
Treasurer’s report

The Vice Chairman handed to the Secretary a note from Cllr Maureen Colgan, stating that the P&BCA account presently showed a credit balance of £192.87.
Preparing the land now designated as a ‘village green’ for recreational purposes

The Pembroke Dock Town Council had earlier donated £200.00 to help with the clean-up operation of the field behind the western end of Military Road. Cllr Maureen Colgan (Treasurer) had asked Ron Selby (Secretary) to write a letter to the town council requesting that their cheque for £200.00 to be made out in favour of the P&BCA, as the community association has been asked to make the ‘village green’ a safe and proper place for local residents’ recreational activities. On receipt of the £200.00, Maureen was able to withdraw £275.00 from the P&BCA funds to cover the costs of the clean-up operation; scything the tall grass and weed, piling up the rocks, cement blocks and scrap metal before the mowing of the field could commence. There now remains a large pile of rubbish that awaits a skip-hire company to remove from the site. Mr Bernie Edwards kindly agreed to mow the grass, and £100.00 was paid towards the cost of fuel for his tractor and repairs to the mowing equipment.

Ron Selby enquired about the legality of the sign at the entrance to the site that states that the field is private property, and that trespassers are liable to prosecution; he went on to suggest that the solicitors who had the sign erected should now be asked to take it down. Cllr Tony Wilcox said that he will approach the Open Spaces Society for advice on this very matter.
Loss of a long time member of our community association
Cllr Tony Wilcox gave the sad news that Gerry Rose had passed away.

Something to look forward to for the children of Pennar
A children’s party is to take place in St Patrick’s Community Hall and grounds on the 6th September. The community hall committee have applied for a grant of £400.00 from the PCC Housing and Social Care to help with the cost of this and other future events.

The Vice Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 9th September 2014 at 7.30 p.m.      
